
LOCAL NAVIGATION WARNING 
GIPPSLAND PORTS 

  

 
The following navigation warning is published for general information. 

AUSTRALIA – VICTORIA 
Local Navigation Warning No.8 of 2025  

TAMBO RIVER JOHNSONVILLE 
SUBMERGED VEHICLE  

 
DATE:  15th June 2025 

DETAILS: Mariners are advised that on Saturday 14th June, a four wheel drive (4WD) 
motor vehicle accidentally drove into the Tambo River at the Johnsonville 
Boat Ramp. The driver was rescued.  
The 4WD was last sighted afloat approximately 400 metres downstream of 
the Boat Ramp precinct where it sank to the bottom in approximately 6m 
water depth.  
Gippsland Ports has marked the approximate position with a lit (Fl(2).3s) 
Isolated Danger Buoy.  
It is estimated that there will be 3.0m (minimum) water depth over the 4WD 
vehicle.  
Salvage arrangements of the vehicle are unknown at this stage.   
Any sightings of the vehicle should be reported to Gippsland Ports on (03) 
51 500 500 or by email to feedback@gippslandports.vic.gov.au  
 

PUBLICATIONS 
AFFECTED: 

Gippsland Ports Waterways Online website at 
https://www.gippslandports.vic.gov.au/boating/waterways-online/  
 
 

FURTHER 
NOTICE: 

A further notice will be issued. 

 
 

 

BEVIS HAYWARD 
HARBOUR MASTER 
GIPPSLAND PORTS  

mailto:feedback@gippslandports.vic.gov.au
https://www.gippslandports.vic.gov.au/boating/waterways-online/

	Australia – Victoria

